
STATEMENT ON FREEDOM CONVOY AND MMIWG2S+ 
 

WINNIPEG, January 3, 2023 - Families and Survivors of Missing and Murdered 
Indigenous Women, Girls and Two-Spirit, alongside the MMIWG2S+ Implementation 
Committee, denounce the so-called “FREEDOM CONVOY” for their blatant use of 
Indigenous women, girls and two-spirit to further their own misguided and propagandic 
agenda. 
 
Indigenous women, girls and two-spirit are currently dealing with the reality and 
aftermath of a serial killer; said whom is a documented and proud white supremacist.  
 
The Freedom Convoy is known to represent extreme white supremist views which 
devalue the lives and experiences of Indigenous Peoples, alongside Black, LGBTTQ2S 
and persons of colour.  
 
The Freedom Convoy has a continued presence in Winnipeg as evidenced by the 
ongoing demonstrations of support. This has, once again, ensured we will be on high 
alert to ensure the safety and well-being of our community(ies). 
 
We are advising community, supporters and families of MMIWG2S+ we do not have any 
affiliation or working relationship with any freedom convoy peoples or groups. 
 
Finally, we demand this so-called “Freedom Convoy” immediately cease from 
appropriating and using the lives of Indigenous women, girls and two-spirit in to further 
their own white supremacist leanings. 

*Please Note that individuals including family members and survivors have endorsed 
this statement, however, in the interest of personal safety and protection from 
harassment are not being listed. 

Sincerely, 

MMIWG2S+ Implementation Committee – MB        Sisters in Spirit - Winnipeg Chapter  
Women’s Memorial March of Manitoba         Social Planning Council of Manitoba 
Ka Ni Kani Chihk Inc.          Ma Mawi Chi Itata Centre Inc. 

Tunngasugit 

For Further Information: 
Alaya McIvor 431-877-8446 
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